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30 August 2019      FOI Reference No. AA19/1118 
 
 
The Hon Frank Pangallo MLC 
Parliament House 
North Terrace 
ADELAIDE   SA   5000 
 
 
Dear Mr Pangallo 
 
I refer to your application for access to information under the Freedom of Information Act, 
1991 SA (the Act) received by ReturnToWorkSA (RTWSA) on 1 August 2019. 
 
I note you have requested access to: 
 
‘Documents (hardcopy and/or those stored digitally) relating concerning the process of 
accreditation under the scheme established by the Return to Work Act 2014 (the scheme) in 
2018 and 2019 including communications between the Minister and the Return to Work 
Corporation relating to the criteria intended to be set for the acceptance of medical 
practitioners as being accredited under the scheme as of and from 1 July 2019.’ 
 
In order to make a determination in respect to the documents identified as relevant to your 
request, it was necessary to consult with the third party affected by the application, 
 
I have now completed that process and have made a determination to release the 
documents requested within the scope of your application in accordance with section 23 of 
the Act. 
 
The processing of your application fell within the amount allowed free for members of 
Parliament, so that no fees or charges are payable. 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the determination you may apply for an internal review by writing 
to the Chief Executive Officer within 30 days after the date of this notice. 
 
Should you have any queries about the determination, please do not hesitate to contact me 
on 8233 2351. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Anne Scanlon 
Accredited FOI Officer 


